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Dear Parents and Carers, 

I would like to update you on a number of issues as we approach the month of June. 
It has been an incredibly challenging time for everyone and I’d like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support and understanding.
We are all looking forward to the day when we can welcome everyone back to Cardonald Primary. 
Take care and look after each other.

Martin Coogan HT

Reopening of School Buildings

Early in June, staff will be able to come into the school in small groups to begin to plan for August. 
Later in June there will be changes to the arrangements for hub schools – updates will be posted on our school twitter page and website.

Pupil Reports

In June Clerical staff will also be able to come in for part of each week and this will allow us to post out pupil reports.

August 2020 classes

We are beginning to work on classes for next year and will send this information out once final decisions have been made. 

P1 Induction

Mrs Rodriguez has been in contact with parents and carers of our new primary one pupils and has sent out welcome packs to all our new P1s. It looks increasingly unlikely that transition visits to the school will be able to take place before the end of the summer term.  We look forward to welcoming all our new P1s in August. 
P7 Transition 

Mrs King and Mrs Strang have been working closely with Rosshall and other secondary schools regarding Primary 7 transition and we will keep families updated with arrangements. As soon as we receive any updates regarding this, we will post the information on the school’s website.

Staffing

As we near the end of this school year, we would like to say a big thank you to Mr Dhillon, Miss Kerr and Miss Rundell will be leaving us to move on to new ventures and I am sure you will join me in wishing them every success in the future. 

We are looking forward to welcoming Mrs Waddell and Mrs Malik back from maternity leave.

Leadership Team at Cardonald 

I would like to thank Mrs King and Mrs Strang for their wonderful contribution as Acting Depute Headteachers over this academic year and look forward to the school benefitting from their continued dedication and commitment in their new role as Acting Principal Teachers. 
From August the leadership team will have responsibility for the following classes:
Mrs Rodriguez (DHT)
Upper School                   P5-7

Mrs King and Mrs Strang (Acting PTs)
Middle School                   P5/4 and P4

Mrs Waddell (DHT Part Time)
Infants 				P1-4/3
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If you have any questions, please email me using: Headteacher@cardonald-pri.glasgow.sch.uk 
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